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Sacramento City Unified School District 
Proposal to Sacramento City Teachers Association 

Article 7, Assignments 
 

July 20, 2021 [District response to SCTA proposal of June 8, 2021] 
 
SCTA proposes that following change to Section 7.4 of this article only: 
 
The District agrees that assigning split classes (more than one grade level in regular education 
grades K-6) is not in the best long-term interest of the students or teachers.  The District agrees 
that it will make every effort, including adding or keeping staff at the school site, to reduce the 
number avoid split classes as well as make every effort to keep students at their neighborhood 
school (i.e., avoid Concapping). 
 
The District proposes that Article 7, section 7.4, be revised to add the following language: 
 
As used in this paragraph, “make every effort” shall be construed consistent with the decision in 
AAA Case No. 01-20-0000-1246.  Under that decision, the District is not required to assign a 
new teacher to avoid split classes in all instances and instead this section requires the District to 
assign additional teachers in instances when, through the application of the District’s processes, 


